Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
We have been disturbed, worried & suspicious at receiving neither reply nor acknowledgment to our questions of 7th May 2015, or the reminder sent on 11th May (lower down). 

We are even more disturbed now, & accordingly ask the questions below under the FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT.   

We understood the trial of was due to start on 27th July 2015, & is expected to last a week or more.  

We NOW understand that the start has been postponed until some date in the future.  

Will you please inform us

(a) The date on which it will start?  

(b) The reason why it has been set back?  

(The courts are supposed to be 'Open to All', but they are not 'open' if people wishing to attend a trial are given conflicting information about when it is to take place.  This is especially important for people living far away, who need to make travel arrangements in advance.  Some may already have done so, & thus wasted substantial sums of money.  We are particularly worried that the reason for postponement is an ulterior one, with the INTENTION of reducing the number of people attending!) The following questions were asked of you earlier, but were ignored.  

We now ask them under the Freedom of Information Act:  

(c) What are the charges against ?.  

(d).  What reasons were given for refusing bail for ?

(e)  What are the names & contact details  of the lawyers representing Mr ?  We need these as some of us have information which would help in the Defence. 

We ask you to treat this matter as urgent, & reply by return, rather than delaying to the maximum allowed by the Freedom of Information Act. 

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
First Floor 16 New Walk 
LEICESTER LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

